
The Mayor and Commissioners 

      of the Town of Elkton 
MINUTES 

May 10, 2023 

 

The Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the "Board") conducted a workshop 

meeting on this date at 12:00 p.m. The following persons participated in person or via computer: 

Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell, Charles H. Givens, Sr., Robert M. 

Massimiano and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Finance Director 

Steven H. Repole, CPA; Director of Planning Jeanne D. Minner; Planning Assistant Quinn 

Krenzel; Director of Human Resources Andy Rodriguez; Director of Public Works J. Daniel 

Handley, PE; Public Works Internal Logistical Coordinator Bryan MacQueen; Chief of Police 

Carolyn Rogers; Assistant Town Administrator L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. 

Downs, Esquire.  

 

 Mayor Alt called the workshop meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 

 

 Presentation-Town of Elkton Water Infrastructure Overview 

 Grant Handley 

 

 Mr. Grant Handley introduced himself to the Board, stating that he is pursuing a Master 

Degree in Public Administration. He stated the purpose of his appearance was to present his thesis, 

based upon water infrastructure in the Town of Elkton, to the Board. Mr. Handley provided a Power 

Point overview, a copy of which was placed in the record of the minutes. 

 

 Discussion ensued regarding materials used and maintenance of the Town's water 

infrastructure.  

 

 Mayor Alt advised those in attendance of a special Workshop meeting on May 15th from 

9:00 am - 12:00 pm regarding Economic Development and Sports Tourism. He expressed his goal 

of bringing representatives of Cecil County, Town of Elkton and Sideline Sports together in order 

to discuss financial impacts of the planned SportsPlex on the Town, County and State. 

 

 Commissioner Givens announced that Rev. Brown of Wrights AME Church has been 

reassigned after 10 years of service, adding that Sunday, May 14th will be his last day. 

 

 Hearing no additional comments or questions, Mayor Alt adjourned the workshop meeting 

at 12:46 p.m. 

 

 

             

L. Michelle Henson 

Assistant Town Administrator 

 

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION 

OFFICE 


